

# Bishop's Hatfield Girls' School

Headteacher: Mr A Wood BA (Oxon), PGCE, MBA, NPQH Woods Avenue, Hatfield, Herts AL10 8NL T: 01707 275331



Email: admin@bishophatfield.herts.sch.uk Website: www.bishophatfield.herts.sch.uk BHGS is a company limited by guarantee Company number: 07831507 Charity number: EW01517

11th August 2025

Dear Parents / Carers,

## Release of Results for KS4 and KS5

#### Year 13

Examination results will be published on <u>Thursday 14th August</u>. The results will be emailed home from 8.00 am - there can be delays in the emails arriving due to the volume of emails being sent around the country at this time. The results will also be available as a hard-copy to be collected from school between 9.00 and 10am. Many students welcome the chance to come into school on results day and arriving at this time will give them an opportunity to meet up and celebrate with their friends and teachers.

Students seeking support may also attend school between 8.00 am and 10.00am if they wish to discuss their results with a member of staff and get advice and guidance about UCAS places, including Clearing.

### Year 11

GCSE and BTEC Level 2 results will be emailed home to pupils from 8.00am on Thursday 21st August. Past experience has shown that this email can be slow to come through (there are hundreds of thousands of these emails being sent at the same time across the country, which is out of our control, so please be patient). Pupils can attend school between 9.00 am and 10.00am to collect a physical print out of their results if they want one. We understand that not all students will want to attend on results day, however the option is available to them should they wish to come into school and this is often a lovely opportunity to celebrate with friends.

Where needed, pupils can also receive support from staff in relation to making changes to Sixth Form course choices and gaining guidance in relation to results.













## Actions to take on Results Day

For students who were offered a firm place on chosen courses at Bishop's Sixth Form:

- 1. Check that you have met the criteria for your chosen Level 3 subjects.
- 2. If you meet the criteria and are still happy with choices just email Mrs James to confirm you are taking up your place at Bishop's. (<a href="mailto:ejames@bishophatfield.herts.sch.uk">ejames@bishophatfield.herts.sch.uk</a>) You will receive a timetable during September Induction.
- 3. If you do not meet the criteria and will need to choose a different subject, or if you wish to change a subject, you must make contact with the school. Staff will be available in school from 9.00 10.00am for this purpose. If you cannot come into school please phone the school on 01707 275331 or email Mrs James (ejames@bishophatfield.herts.sch.uk) with the details of changes you wish to make. Please note that allocation to a new subject is dependent on you meeting the criteria for the new subject and there being space in that class, so we would encourage you to make contact promptly if there are changes you wish or need to make.

For students who were offered a reserve place on chosen courses

- 1. Check that you have met the criteria for your chosen subjects.
- 2. If you meet the criteria, contact Mrs James to confirm that you would like a place on the course. A member of the Sixth Form Team will contact you to confirm that there is a place available. 3. If you do not meet the criteria, you will need to choose a different subject and must contact Mrs James via email or come in from 9.00am. Please note that allocation to a new subject is dependent on you meeting the criteria for the new subject and there being space in that class, so again we encourage you to make prompt contact.

If you have emailed in you will be contacted by a member of staff via telephone to discuss changes but this may take some time so please be patient.

Please remember that the Sixth Form Induction is on Wednesday 3rd September at 8.30am until 2.15pm and Sixth form dress code should be worn.

We look forward to celebrating the successes of results day with you.

Best wishes

Mrs Langston Mrs James

Assistant Headteacher Head of Sixth Form